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2020 Term 4 Week 8 
 2017 

 AIMING HIGHER 

COMING EVENTS 
7 December – Dentist Visit 
10 December – Awards Day 
18 December – HSC Results Breakfast 
2021 
27 and 28 January – Staff Development Days 
29 January – Year 7 First Day at school 
29 January – Year 7 Swim Test 
29 January – Years 11 and 12 return to school 
1 February – Years 8, 9 and 10 return to school 
3 February – Swimming Carnival 
15 February – Jamberoo Excursion 
18 February – School Photos 
 
PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
The 2020 school year is drawing to a close and what a 
year it has been. As we reflect on the year that has just 
passed, I wish to thank all our community members 
for their ongoing support of Shoalhaven High School. 
As a community we have be exposed to many things 
this year, things that have changed our perceptions, 
our organisational and operational structures. 
Throughout all these changes, our wider school 
community has supported the school to ensure that 
our students’ educational outcomes have not been 
adversely affected. From fires that commenced late 
December and continued through to mid-January, 
followed by floods and storms and then COVID-19, we 
as a school community have worked together, have 
been resilient and dedicated to ensure we continued 
to provide a quality education in a supportive 
environment for all our students. This was a challenge 
as restrictions grew tighter, remoted learning was 
introduced, phased return to school happened and 
finally a full time return to on campus learning. This 
challenge was accepted by our staff, our students and 
our community and as a team we came out the other 
side stronger and more determined to make 2021 as 
successful as it can be. Once again to the SHS staff, 
students, parents/carers and the wider community, 

thank you for all your efforts and dedication to make 
2020 a successful school year. 
 
On Tuesday 1 December, we welcomed our new 
2021 Year 7 cohort to our school as we held our 
Transition Day. All the students had a fantastic time 
and a special thank you to Ms Talbert and Ms 
Rosskelly for their organisation and to our staff who 
delivered lessons to our new students and kept 
them engaged for the day. We look forward to 
seeing them return in 2021. 
 

 
With the thank you at the start of the newsletter, it 
is time for some forward thinking. As we draw to a 
close of 2020, there are a few key dates to keep in 
our diaries: 
Week 9 
All school reports will be published to the Sentral 
parent portal and those families who request 
printed copies, these will be handed to students. All 
year groups will also have merit assemblies to 
acknowledge the achievements of their peers. 
Awards Day will be held on Thursday 10 December, 
during this week as well. Due to COVID restrictions 
this year Awards Day will be open to award 
recipients only. The event will be livestreamed and 
a link posted to our Facebook page and website.  
 
Week 10 - Monday to Wednesday 

file:///D:/SHS%2064GB/2020/Newsletter/Term%202%20Week%204/shoalhaven-h.schools.nsw.gov.au
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Monday and Tuesday of Week 10 will be End of Year 
Activities for our students. Students have selected 
either 2 full day activities or half day activities to 
participate in on these days. Please note that the 
canteen will be open but they will only have a minimal 
amount of items for purchase. The canteen will be 
non-operational on Wednesday 16 December as it is 
the last day of school. The school will operate on 
Wednesday as normal except for sport which will be 
modified and be restricted to in-school only. 
 
The start of 2021 will also be different compared to 
other years. The school year will commence with two 
Staff Development Days. Staff will return on the 27 
and 28 January for these days. Years 7, 11 and 12 will 
return to school Friday 29 January. Years 8,9,10 will 
return on Monday 1 February. We will also 
communicate further organisational structures as 
COVID restrictions ease early in the 2021 school year. 
 

 
Thanks again for all your ongoing support of our 
school and have a Merry Christmas and a safe and 
relaxing break and we welcome everybody back in 
2021. 
Damian Rees 
Principal 

LANCOM 

Our Literacy and Numeracy Committee (LANCOM) 
are working together to complete training in the use 
of data through Harvardx online! The skills we are 
learning in the Datawise course will help us analyse 
student achievement data in literacy and numeracy 
and make decisions to uplift student performance. 
This is why the Best Start, Check-in, NAPLAN, VALID 
and other assessments are so important. We use 
the data gathered to help us help our students. 

 
SHARE THE DIGNITY 
On Friday 11 December, International Studies are 
raising awareness to end period poverty. This will be 
a mufti day and students are asked to dress in pink, 
purple or red and bring a donation of a gold coin or 
sanitary products. The sanitary products will be 
donated to the “Share the Dignity’ campaign. 
For more information on this campaign go to: 
 
https://www.sharethedignity.org.au/ 

 
 
  

https://www.sharethedignity.org.au/
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SCHOOL UNIFORM 

Shoalhaven High School has a school uniform that has 

been endorsed by the schools P & C. It is an 

expectation that all students present to school in their 

full school uniform. Students in full school uniform 

ensure that staff can monitor the safety of all 

students, and easily identify any persons that are not 

meant to be on the school site. Research indicates that 

wearing school uniform helps students build an 

attachment to the school and can increase 

engagement in their education.  

 

From Monday 15th June Shoalhaven High School will 

begin implementing the schools uniform policy. All 

students have been spoken to about the schools’ 

expectations and the procedures that will be 

commencing from Monday. Each day students will be 

marked regarding their uniform during daily lessons as 

staff members mark the roll. This information will be 

collated by Ms Wood (HT Wellbeing).  

 

The monitoring process and consequences are 

outlined below: 

1. Students out of uniform will be recorded each 

lesson by the staff member. 

2. A tally is collated on a 2 week cycle. 

3. Each time a student hits a threshold of six (6) 

times out of uniform they are placed on the 

uniform list. 

4. When a student has been marked out of 

uniform twelve (12) times the Year Adviser will 

make contact with students and family to offer 

support or assistance in acquiring uniform. 

5. When a student is marked out of uniform 

eighteen (18) times the Deputy Principal will 

make contact with the students and families 

and the issue will be considered as defiance. 

Further non-wearing of school uniform will 

result in students being asked to go home and 

change or be placed in the Reflection Room for 

the day for persistent defiance and complete 

their studies. 

 

Acceptable uniform can include: navy jumpers (with 

no logos), navy tracksuit pants and undershirts that 

are the same colour as our school uniform (white or 

navy blue).  

If a student is out of uniform and has a note to 

explain the reasons why, they present the note to 

their roll call teacher who will sign the note and 

return to the student. Students are then required to 

present the note to their class teachers and will NOT 

be marked out of uniform for that day. 

If any financial assistance is required with uniform 

please do not hesitate to contact the school and 

speak with the Principal, Deputy Principal or Year 

Adviser so arrangements can be made. Families on 

eligible pension and health care cards are entitled to 

a one off $80 payment to spend on uniform through 

our uniform shop. The uniform shop is located on 

site and is open Mondays and Thursdays from 

9:00am-1:00pm 

We thank you for your support in ensuring all our 

students attend each day in full school uniform. 

 
Damian Rees 
Principal 
 
PHONES OFF AND AWAY 
Shoalhaven High School has updated its rules for 
student use of mobile phones. Students have been 
given several weeks of advance notice by the 
Principal Mr Rees and staff, so compliance is 
expected from students. 

This information ties in with the school's 'Bring Your 
Own Technology' policy and its focus on negative 
and positive choices for mobile use. 
Posters have been placed around the school to 
remind students about 'Phones Off and Away'. 
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END OF YEAR ACTIVITIES 
Students from Shoalhaven High School will be 
participating in end of year activities again this year on 
Monday 14 and Tuesday 15 of December. 
Full school uniform must be worn for both days and 
for every activity. 
End of year activities will not run on normal school 
times but instead be split into the following format: 
 
Roll call:  as normal 830 am - 8.40am  
 
Session 1:  8.40am -11.20am 
 
Break:   11.20am - 12.05pm 
 
Session 2:  12.05pm – 2.46pm 
 
Please note that some activities have special 
requirements and a cost associated. 
 
Activities will range from horse riding, craft activities, 
Golf/Putty Putt, Minecraft, Beach Activities, Music 
Jamming Sessions, Dolphin Watch Cruise and 
Bushwalking, with many other activities as well 
 

 

 

 
  



 

Respect, Responsibility, Safety & Participation                                                                                                            

YEAR 6 - 7 TRANSITION 
It has been an exciting time for Year 6 students 
attending Shoalhaven High School in 2021. 
The transition process has been heavily interrupted 
due to COVID restrictions, however, we are so thrilled 
to share the Year 6 - 7 information video that was 
posted to our school website and Facebook in Week 7. 
If you didn't get a chance to see it, follow the link: 
 
https://www.facebook.com/shoalhavenhigh/videos/
2880237058876309 
 
We were also thrilled to have the Year 6 Orientation 
Day on Tuesday 1 December. A number of our primary 
school students attended Shoalhaven High School and 
engaged in various activities involving subject areas 
including Art, Food Tech, Maths, English, Science, HSIE 
and many more. On the day, students met their Year 
Advisor, Deputy Principal and a number of important 
teachers who will assist them with their journey once 
they commence high school in 2021. Staff were so 
impressed with the effort a number of students put 
into each activity they were involved in. It was a 
fantastic day and we look forward to sharing the 
journey further on the first day of Year 7 in 2021. 
 
IMPORTANT INFO FOR FUTURE YEAR 6 STUDENTS 
2021: 
 
First Day: Friday 29 January 2021 
 
You will need to arrive to school and be in the hall no 
later than 8:30am. 
 
An info pack was distributed to students on 
Orientation Day with information regarding the swim 
test that will happen periods 4 and 5 of the First Day 
of school. Please make sure you bring your permission 
note, money, swimmers, towel and a change of 
clothes. You must complete the swim test to swim in 
the swimming carnival the following week. 
 
School uniform shop opening hours and prices were 
also sent home with students in the information pack 
on Orientation Day. Please read the information 
carefully and contact the school if you have any 
questions. 
 
 
 

YEAR 8 OWLS 
Year 8 Owls class having fun with the STEMShare 
lego robotic kits the school has borrowed for the 
term. 
 

 

 
  

https://www.facebook.com/shoalhavenhigh/videos/2880237058876309
https://www.facebook.com/shoalhavenhigh/videos/2880237058876309
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LIBRARY NEWS 
Did you know our school Library has an Instagram 
page? 
 
Head on over to: 
https://www.instagram.com/shoalibrary/  
or scan the QR code attached or search up shoalibrary 
and give it a follow.  
 
Keep up to date with great reads and library events. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

YEAR 12 TUTORIALS 
Every week our Year 12 cohort participate in 
tutorials to help build study skills to maximise their 
success in the HSC. Students learn the skills they 
need to achieve their best result in Year 12, have 
opportunities to meet with staff from universities, 
complete applications and work on revision and 
assessments. They are able to access the full 
resources of the library, including study guides, 
computers, printing, our full resource collections 
and the librarian for one on one research and study 
assistance. 
 

 

 

https://www.instagram.com/shoalibrary/
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NAIDOC WEEK 
Always Was, Always Will Be.  
These beautiful artworks celebrate the theme of 
NAIDOC Week 2020. They have been created by 
elective Visual Arts and Photography classes over the 
past couple of weeks. 
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INDIGENOUS ART TUTORIALS 
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NAIDOC WEEK TREE PLANTING 
Students from years 7, 9 and 10 were involved in a 
special tree planting activity for NAIDOC week. The 
critically endangered Glossy Black Cockatoo feeds on 
the seed cones of a single species of Allocasuarina (she 
oak). Once common throughout Eastern Australia, the 
Glossy Black, the smallest of our black cockatoos, has 
come under increasing pressure due to habitat 
destruction from land clearing. Extensive areas of 
habitat containing feed trees was destroyed in the 
Black Summer fires. We now have 40 trees in the 
school grounds which will provide food and shelter for 
these magnificent native birds. 
Year 9 students 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HSIE PROGRAM CHANGES 
We are considering a redesign of our HSIE teaching 
program and are seeking feedback as to what the 
learning preferences of our students and 
community would be for Stages 4 & 5. If you would 
like to complete the questionnaire, just following 
the link below. We would be grateful! - Miss Forbes, 
HT HSIE (Rel.) 
 
Proposed HSIE Changes 
 

 
  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSewq_izutEoflI6WzYsucrgQBMpuwGZ4hWRaiueyt-IMyvg0g/viewform
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INDUSTRIAL TECHNOLOGY GRAPHICS 
This semester in Industrial Technology Graphics, Year 
9 and 10 students have been working hard to produce 
an accurate model of Shoalhaven High School using 
Minecraft. This project aims to develop skills in 
interpreting information from blueprints and 
representing this information in a graphic model.  
Whilst the majority of students were quite 
experienced in using Minecraft, not all had tried to 
produce models that were accurate to life. This 
provided a few challenges that needed to be 
overcome, such representing objects with rounded or 
diagonal faces and creating objects that did not exist 
in the Minecraft inventory. Originally we were hoping 
to insert our school model into the Minecraft - Build 
the Earth Project but this was unfortunately not 
achievable through the school system. Instead we 
have created a model to gift to the school for students 
to enjoy in the future. 
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PEER SUPPORT TRAINING DAY 
On Monday 30 November, a number of Year 10 
students participated in the Peer Support Training 
Day. Students were equipped with skills to conduct 
and facilitate Peer Support sessions with the new Year 
7 students next year. They are very excited to meet 
our new students and show them around the school. 
The photos are of the students completing a challenge 
as to who can create the best wedding dress out of 
newspapers. They did a fantastic job, well done! 
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SRC FOOD DRIVE 
Our Student Representative Council is holding a 
food drive. Please donate a small item of non-
perishable food which will be donated to the 
Homeless Hub. Food can be left in the student 
office, the library or Wellbeing Staffroom. 
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SPORT NEWS 
On Thursday the 12th and Monday the 16th of 

November our year 7 and 8 students participated in 

some fun initiative games and Indigenous games 

presented by external providers from the Berry Active 

Kids Program. Schools in the Shoalhaven have been 

targeted as an area where active kids vouchers have 

not been accessed. These provide students with $100 

twice a year to help pay for sporting uniforms or 

registrations for some sports. Parents are required to 

fill in a form and submit it and they will receive the 

voucher. You can access it at Service NSW- Active Kids 

vouchers. 
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HOMEWORK CENTRE 

 
BREAKFAST CLUB 
 
Breakfast Club is on before school each Wednesday 
and Friday at the uniform shop. Anybody can come 
and it is run by staff volunteers. 
Fruit is also available from Lisa in the Admin/Welfare 
Office at the bottom of A block. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

GREAT CHOICE 
Well done to Karen and her team!. 
 

 

 
 
  



 

Respect, Responsibility, Safety & Participation                                                                                                            

NEWS FROM CAREERS 
Work Experience in Term 4 
Thank you to the many employers and companies who 
provided work experience opportunities for students 
from Years 9 to 12 this term. 
51 Year 9 students participated in their first work 
experience in industries such as retail, hospitality, 
animal care, law, engineering, mechanics, 
construction, building maintenance, landcare, 
childcare, education, oyster farming and deep sea 
fishing. 
Congratulations to Dustin C and Jimmy P who have 
secured full time apprenticeships after work 
experience. Dustin is at Nowra Chemicals and Jimmy 
has an Automotive Mechanical Apprenticeship at 
Nowra Toyota. 
 
Upskill Activities 
Why upskill? 
1. To learn new skills that can be useful in life 
2. To “have a GO” and gain more confidence in 
your abilities 
3. To gain a qualification or certificate for your 
portfolio 
4. To build your network… meet new people, go 
to new places and understand other organisation. 
 
Congratulations to the many students who UPSKILLED 
and had a GO at a variety of activities and short 
courses this term.  
• Barista and Hospitality – Shoalhaven 
Community College 
• Horticulture – Shoalhaven Community College 
• Construction – TAFE 
• Barista and Hospitality – TAFE 
• Beauty and Make Up – TAFE 
• Rural Fire Training – Shoalhaven RFS and 
Regional Development Aust 
• Construction White Card – Accelerated 
Learning 
• Cert 1 Financial Literacy – Smith Family 
• First Aid – Royal Life Saving 
• Women in Trades – SALT Australia 
• Careers in Defence Force – Defence Force 
Recruiting 
• Plane Simple -Paper Plane Challenge – Nowra 
Show Society, Shoalhaven Defence Industry Group, 
Regional Development Aust and UOW 
 

A special thank you to the many organisations who 
provided the opportunities for our students. 
 
Paper Plane Challenge 
Students with outstanding performances in the 
Plane Simple paper plane challenge 
Thomas C,  Deegan  K,  Regan B, Kodi R, Breanna Lee 
R, Kylah D, Perlan S, Matthew I, Jasmine, Beau. 
 
Scholarships for Students Working or Studying In 
2021 
Shoalhaven Education Fund Scholarships   
 Shoalhaven Education Fund provides financial 
assistance up to $3000 for young people requiring 
assistance to go to work, TAFE or university. If you 
require financial assistance, a smart move would be 
to make an application. It is not too difficult. 
Applications online: 
http://engage.cef.org.au/directory/foundation/32/
shoalhaven 
  
Scholarships for most universities   
check the university site. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
  

http://engage.cef.org.au/directory/foundation/32/shoalhaven
http://engage.cef.org.au/directory/foundation/32/shoalhaven
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APPRENTICESHIPS   TRAINEESHIPS   JOBS    
Many positions are currently available in the 
Shoalhaven 
Register and check daily with ADZUNA and SEEK apps 
if you are looking for work. 
 
APPRENTICESHIPS and TRAINEESHIPS 
Shoalhaven Water   (Shoal City Council)-  
HVTC      https://www.hvtc.com.au/jobs 
Assured Locksmith Apprenticeship 

 
EMPLOYMENT 
 McDonalds –  

apply -  https://mcdonalds.com.au/ 
* Hungry Jacks  

 resume to South Nowra 
* Coles 

apply - https://careers.colesgroup.com.au/ 
 

 
The 2021 National Adolescent Vaccination Program  
This program is conducted by NSW Public Health Unit  
Year 8 2021 
Year 7 students (boys and girls) who participated in a 
free vaccination program at school in 2020 will 
receive their follow up vaccination on Thursday 20 
May 2021 
 
Year 7 2021 
Year 7 students (boys and girls) can participate in a 
free vaccination program at school in two visits.  
Visit 1   Thursday 25 March 2021 
Visit 2   Thursday 11 November 2021 
Permission notes and information are available to 
students who did not receive the forms at the 
beginning of 2020 
 
Year 10 2021 
Year 10 students can receive the Meningococcal 
vaccination on Thursday 29 July 2021 
Further information available from Mrs Rosskelly 
(Careers Hub) or Lisa Horgan (Student Support 
officer) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
  

https://www.hvtc.com.au/jobs
https://mcdonalds.com.au/
https://careers.colesgroup.com.au/
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BRING YOUR OWN TECHNOLOGY (BYOT) 
Please have a read of the BYOT Policy/Guidelines on 
our website (Under Our school then BYOT) or click on 
the link below, for the expectations on how 
technology and mobile phones are used at our 
school, and the consequences for misuse of the 
technology. 
BYOT Policy 
 

 

 
 

UNIFORM POLICY 
The Shoalhaven High School Uniform Policy is 
found on our School website under ‘Our School’ or 
click on the link 
 
2020 Uniform Policy 

 
ANTI-BULLYING PLAN 
The Shoalhaven High School Anti-bullying Plan is 
found on our School website under ‘Our School’ or 
click on the link 
 
Anti-bullying Plan 

 
STUDENT TIMETABLES 
Students now have access to view their timetable 
for 2020 online via the Student/Parent Sentral 
Portal. 
To access, please visit 
 https://shoalhavenhs.sentral.com.au/portal/  
then log in with your DoE username and 

password. 

 

http://www.shoalhaven-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/our-school/byot
https://shoalhaven-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/s/shoalhaven-h/documents/Uniform-Policy-2020.pdf
http://www.shoalhaven-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/documents/13669748/13677147/antibullyingplan.pdf
https://shoalhavenhs.sentral.com.au/portal/
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
  

 
Shoalhaven High School will, as a service to parents, advertise community news which 

may be of interest.  SHS does not necessarily endorse or sponsor the events 
and accepts no responsibility to the management or organisation. 


